TABLE OF CONTENTS	PAGE
Presidential Address by Professor Gwendolen Carter to the Second Annual Meeting of the African Studies Association, Boston, September 7, 1959	1
Editor's Note Concerning This Issue of the Bulletin	12
Report of the Second Annual Meeting	
Plenary Session on Training and Career Opportunities for the American Specialist on Africa	13
Plenary Session on the Processes of Fragmentation and Consolidation in Sub-Saharan Africa	27
Section Meetings	33
Second Annual Business Meeting	36
News and Notes	43

## RATES

Fellows - \$5.00 per year (37/-).
Associates - \$5.00 per year (37/-).
Student Associates - \$3.00 per year (21/-).
Institutional Subscription for the Bulletin - \$2.00 per year (15/-)

Communications concerning articles for the Bulletin, news and notes, and other editorial suggestions or questions, may be sent to the editor: Margaret L. Bates, Department of History, Goddard College, Plainfield, Vermont. Communications concerning subscriptions to the Bulletin, membership in the Association, etc., should be addressed to the Executive Secretary, Professor William L. Hance, African Studies Association, 409 W. 117th Street, New York 27, New York.